

PHẦN 1. TRẮC NGHIỆM (6.0)

I. Choose the best answer to complete the sentences (3.5)

1. Vietnamese Teachers' Day isNovember 20th.
A. at B. from C. on D. in
2. Will you join us on atrip to Vung Tau?
A. two days B. two-day C. two-days D. day-two
3. My brother is studying at.....university in Hanoi.
A. an B. Ø C. some D. a
4. My brotherlots of photos last week.
A. take B. taken C. takes D. took
5. I am, so I don't want to eat any more.
A. full B. small C. hungry D. thirsty
6. Everyone.....a good time at the picnic now.
A. is having B. have C. has D. are having
7. Would you like.....that for you?
A. that I do B. me do C. me to do D. me doing
8. It takes me about one hour.....there.
A. to get B. get C. getting D. to getting
9. We are going to play badminton.....
A. tomorrow B. everyday C. last night D. now
10. "Thank you for your help." – "....."
A. Ok, I will. B. You're welcome. C. Sure. D. Here you are.
11. Peter went to school late.....he missed the bus.
A. and B. but C. or D. because
12. Can you look.....my cat when I am on holiday?
A. up B. after C. over D. forward
13. It's.....to travel around Viet Nam.
A. interest B. interestingly C. interesting D. interested
14. Nam prefers football.....badminton?
A. better B. to C. or D. than

II. Circle one mistake in each sentence. (1.0)

15. My little sister studies hardly because she wants to pass the exam.
A B C D
16. The life in the countryside is more cheap than the life in the city.
A B C D

17. The Royal Palace is one of the largest palace in Europe.

A B C D

18. She is going to travel to Thailand for a little days.

A B C D

III. Choose the word that has a different stress syllable from that of the others(0.5)

(Chọn một từ có trọng âm khác với các từ còn lại.) (0.5)

19. A. Vietnamese B. interesting C. afternoon D. engineer
20. A. complete B. invite C. happen D. repeat

IV. Choose the underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others(1.0)

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|------------------|------------------|------------------|
| 21. A. <u>side</u> | B. <u>bike</u> | C. <u>picnic</u> | D. <u>design</u> |
| 22. A. <u>rabbits</u> | B. <u>roofs</u> | C. <u>fans</u> | D. <u>books</u> |
| 23. A. <u>walked</u> | B. <u>washed</u> | C. <u>danced</u> | D. <u>paintd</u> |
| 24. A. <u>door</u> | B. <u>book</u> | C. <u>foot</u> | D. <u>look</u> |

PHẦN 2. TỰ LUẬN (4.0)

V. Read the passage and answer the questions (1.0)

My name is Peter and my day usually begins at six thirty. I get up and do morning exercise for about fifteen minutes. Then I take a shower. After that I get dressed and have breakfast with my family. I usually have a light breakfast with bread and eggs. At seven thirty I leave for school. I generally take a bus to school. It takes about twenty minutes to get to school. My first class start at half past eight and I usually finish school at three. Sometimes I stay late to have a game of volleyball or work in the library. I usually reach home at around four o'clock. When I get home, I like to watch TV for a moment. Then I do my homework. I have dinner at seven o'clock. After that I often have more homework to do. Sometimes I watch TV or go out with my friends after dinner. I often go to bed at about a quarter to eleven.

25. What time does Peter's day usually begin?

26. How does he go to school?

27. How long does it take him to get to school?

28. Does he come home at six o'clock?

VI. Put the verbs in the correct tense (1.0)

29. I (invite) her to my party yesterday.

30. My uncle (not have).....a car so he always goes to work by motorbike.

31. Mary (be) twelve years old next year?

32. In some countries, you must (drive) on the left.

VII. Write the questions for the underlined words.(0.5)

33. I gave my friend an English book on her birthday.

=>.....?

34. Nam is going to the dentist because he has a bad toothache.

=>.....?

VIII. Rewrite the following sentence which has the same meaning as the one given.(0.5)

35. The restaurant has a lot of tables.

=> There.....

36. He speaks English well.

=> He is

IX. Make the meaningful sentence from the words or phrases given. (1.0)

37. I/be/write/tell/you/my holiday/Ho Chi Minh city/.

=>

38. Bin/parents/proud/him/because/he/always/get/good marks.

=>